
Friends of Music Meeting Minutes 

March 10, 2014 

Present: Kathy Boeding, Julie Engelken, Angie Zehr, Sue Morris, Brenda 
Crumpton, Jen Finn, Cheri Heims, Mary Chris Schneiders, Janice Marbach, 
Sandy Ryan & Duane Philgreen.  

President Cheri Heims called the meeting to order at 6:13pm. 

Secretary’s Report: Mary Chris Schneiders motioned to approve the Secretary’s 
Report, motion seconded by Jen Finn. Motion carried. 

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s report was given, with an available balance 
of 15,962.64. There was more discussion regarding instrument replacement. 
Brenda Crumpton motioned to approve the Treasurer’s report; motion seconded 
by Jen Finn. Motion carried. 

On Going Business: Please remember to turn in your volunteer hours to Teresa 
Griffith. You can email them to teresagriffith@w-delaware.k12.ia.us. Please fill 
out and turn in a new Volunteer Driver form if this is an area where you volunteer 
throughout the school year.  

Forte will be performing on Friday, March 14, 2014 at Jeffferson High School,  on 
Saturday, March 15, 2014, Crescendo and Forte will perform at Washington High 
School. 

 Thank you to all who helped with the Pizza Ranch fundraiser on March 4th, also 
to everyone who came out and supported the event. Our profit was $250.00!    

  The Red Carpet Gala is scheduled for Saturday, March 22, 2014. We have 19 
groups signed up to participate. Letters have been sent out to previous sponsors 
for this event. If you would like to sponsor an ad in the program please contact 
Angie Zehr. If you have not signed up to help in some way and would like to, 
please contact Kathy Boeding at (563)608-2900 or go online to  
www.wdvocal.com and follow the link for Red Carpet Gala. Prices for the 
concessions were discussed. Cheri Heims will be setting up and organizing the 
T-shirt and flower sales. There will be a brief meeting for show choir students and 
volunteers on Monday, March 17, 2014 at 7pm in the choir room. This is not 
required for volunteers, it’s only if you want more information or have questions. 

Swing into Spring is Saturday, April 5, 2014. Tickets will go on sale Monday, 
March 24, 2014 via the Hanson Auditorium website. Dinner & Dessert Show will 
be April 25th & 26th. 



The next meeting will be Tuesday, April 8, 2014 in the music wing. 

 Sandy Ryan motioned to adjourn the meeting @ 7:58pm; Angie Zehr seconded 
the motion. Motion carried. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy A Boeding 

Secretary 

 

 


